
 
 

 

Dear exhibitors and visitors, 

 

With the World Health Organization’s (WHO) declaration of the Novel 

Coronavirus (2019 nCoV) as a global health emergency, SEMI will no longer host 

SEMICON Korea 2020 at COEX in Seoul, South Korea, February 5-7 as originally 

scheduled. 

 

SEMI regrets any inconvenience to SEMICON Korea 2020 exhibitors and visitors, 

but your safety is SEMI’s top priority. SEMI made the decision out of an 

abundance of caution as the Novel Coronavirus continues to spread. The decision 

is consistent with that of a number of exhibitors and other organizations scheduled 

to attend the event not to send key representatives. 

 

SEMI is currently exploring contingency plans for SEMICON Korea 2020 and will 

notify all SEMICON Korea 2020 participants once a decision has been made.  

 

SEMI is evaluating the health risks the Novel Coronavirus poses at other upcoming 

exhibitions and conferences and will make decisions whether to hold them as 

planned on a case-by-case basis.  

 

SEMICON Korea 2020 exhibitors and visitors with any questions should contact:  

 

Hyun Cha, Senior Director, Operations, SEMI Korea 

jcha@semi.org  

+82-2-531 7801 

 

We encourage everyone to remain abreast of developments on the Novel 

Coronavirus by visiting the WHO website for updates. 

 

Thank you for your cooperation and understanding. 

 

Richard Salsman       HD Cho 

CFO & Vice President Operations   President 

SEMI        SEMI Korea 

mailto:jcha@semi.org
https://www.who.int/emergencies/diseases/novel-coronavirus-2019

